HAMPSHIRE COUNTY GROUP INSURANCE TRUST

98 KING STREET

NORTHAMPTON, MA  01060

TO:
All Trust Member Units

RE:
Minutes of January 20, 2021

Executive Committee Meeting


Via Zoom Teleconference 
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Russ Kaubris


Lisa Banner 


Donna Foglio

Michael Sullivan

Denise Cashin


Lisa Blackmer



Deb Kuhn


OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea 


Cynthia Smith


Diane Sexton
Michele Komosa



CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.

Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. with a quorum present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the minutes of December 16, 2020 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Report
The Financial Report for the month of December was presented reflecting a starting balance of $7,584,867.57 with a total monthly income received of $5,532,813.80 and monthly expenses of $5,513,369.85 with a total net monthly income of $19443.95 and an ending month balance of $7,604,311.52 with accounts receivable of $1,662,425.08 leaving a total of $42,599,437.05. 

Investments and CD’s for December 2020
The investments portfolio value was $12,298,457.14 with a market change of $342,229.56 leaving a total of $12,640,686.70.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,097,818.32, with interest earned of $14,456.31 leaving a balance of $16,112,274.63.

On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Lisa Blackmer, it was voted to approve the financial report.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.

WELLNESS UPDATE

Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:
· On Demand Fitness Classes – On demand fitness classes are being well received with 240 active participants.  They cost $1500 to host.  Michele plans to continue offering them.   
· Wellness Credits – There is about $18,000 left to use by June 30th.  Approximately $6,000 will be used for the ahealthyme gift cards.  

· Mini Grants – The deadline for the mini grant mid-year reports was extended to February 1st.  

· Live Cooking Classes – There is a live cooking class scheduled for February 10th. 
· Wellness Newsletter – This continues to be distributed monthly.

For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 

DECEMBER EXPENDITURES

Joe provided a spreadsheet of all the expenditures for the month of December for review.  

A motion to accept the December expenditures was made by Lisa Banner and seconded by Lisa Blackmer.  This was followed by a roll call vote with all in favor.
LEARN TO LIVE

BCBS is offering a new program called Learn to Live which focuses on behavior health issues, including stress, depression, and anxiety.  This program will offer online tools and self-paced programs to help employees and their families.  This program would cost the Trust approximately $46,000 for one year to make it available to our members. 
On a motion by Lisa Blackmer, seconded by Michael Sullivan it was voted to add the learn to live program for Trust member’s participation.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor. 
PERSONNEL POLICY DISCUSSION

The Trust personnel policy was finalized from previous discussions.  
On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Lisa Blackmer it was voted to accept the personal policy as presented.   This was followed by a roll call vote with all in favor. 

REINSURANCE UPDATE

Joe provided an update on the reinsurance stating we are still receiving funds back from Gerber for FY20.  Joe stated to date we have come out ahead $250,000 for FY20.  So far in FY21 no one has reached the stop loss limit of $275,000.
BCBS SYSTEM CHANGES

Joe explained Trust staff continues to struggle using the new BCBS system.  The Trust continues to participate in weekly conference calls with BCBS to address the system issues to attempt in finding resolutions.  The new system is also posing an issue for members as it is no longer in real time but now batched processing therefore it takes longer for transactions to post for utilization.  
AUDIT/UNAUDITED FINANCIALS/COVID UPDATES

Audit
Joe stated the auditors are still collecting information from our vendors to wrap up our audit.  He hopes to have it back soon. 

Covid 

Joe stated the Trust has closed the office twice due to Covid.  Staff continues to work rotating shifts in the office and remotely from home.  

RX RFP STATUS

Joe stated our current RX contract was to run out March 31, 2021 but has been extended to 6/30/21.  John Garrish from BR Fox began the RFP process in November 2020 to rebid the Rx portion of the Trust health business.  The bidding is currently ongoing.  By putting this out to bid, the Trust is expected to save $9-12 million over the next 3 years starting 7/1/21.  
FY-22 RATE RENEWAL 2022

Joe asked if the Executive Committee was interested in adding a high deductible plan to the Trust’s offerings.  No one was interested in this at this time.  Joe then explained although BCBS has forecasted a premium rate increase for the Trust of 6% or more, they will not be increasing their administration fee.  Joe then stated the Trust is in good financial shape and suggested leaving the rates unchanged or a possible slight decrease. This was followed by some discussion.
Michael Sullivan made a motion to recommend to the IAC that we reduce all HMO/PPO plan rates by 2%.  This was seconded by Donna Foglio.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor. 

ADJOURNMENT
On a motion by Lisa Banner, seconded by Michael Sullivan, the meeting was adjourned at 9:52 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith
Meeting Schedule
Insurance Advisory Committee – January 27, 2021, 10:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Executive Committee – February 17, 2021, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Executive Committee – March 17, 2021, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM
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